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DECEMBER 19, 2022 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
TO:  MAYOR AND CITY COMMISSION 

 
FROM: CITY ATTORNEY’S OFFICE 

 
DATE: December 19, 2022 

 
RE: Equipment Lease Purchase Agreement for Gradall 

Excavators with Leasing 2, Inc. and Related 
Maintenance/Repair Services with GS Equipment, 
Inc. 

 
 Attached hereto for your consideration is the proposed Lease Purchase 
Agreement and corresponding documents between the City and Leasing 2, Inc. 
for two (2) Gradall XL4100 Excavators to be used by the Public Works 
Department for drainage construction and maintenance of the City’s roads.  In 
addition, there is a proposal for related maintenance/repair services for the 
excavators with GS Equipment, Inc. 
 

This equipment is essential in providing versatile ways of excavation for 
City projects, which will ultimately result in time and cost savings.  The equipment 
is being purchased from GS Equipment, Inc. pursuant to the Florida Sheriffs 
Association & Florida Association of Counties Bid Award FSA20-EQU18.0 and 
financed through Leasing 2, Inc.  Due to the increased cost for heavy equipment 
over the last few years, the City’s equipment replacement fund has not been able 
to keep up with the increased demand, thereby resulting in insufficient funds to 
directly purchase the Gradall excavators.   

 
While the City’s current lease for this equipment does not expire until 

September 30, 2023, the City is seeking to enter into this new Lease now due to 
long lead times related to procuring the equipment, as well as trying to avoid 
price increases of 3% to 8% that go into effect in January 2023.  Lease payments 
pursuant to this Lease for the new excavators, which are anticipated to be 
delivered in October 2023, would not begin until December 2023.  

 
The term of this Lease Agreement is for a period of seven (7) years, with 

an interest rate of 4.38%. The principal cost to purchase the equipment is 
$1,073,825.36.  The total cost to finance the equipment over the seven (7) year 
term is $1,316,522.20.  Maintenance/repair services and replacement equipment, 
if necessary, will be provided by GS Equipment, Inc. as a separate expense at a 
cost of $232,774.00 during the term of the Agreement.  The City would not incur 
those maintenance/repair service costs until the equipment is delivered. The 
associated maintenance/repair for the Gradalls require highly specialized factory-
trained mechanics that cannot be serviced by City staff.  The cost of the 



excavators and related maintenance will be funded by the City’s capital 
improvement projects’ budget in the FY23 Transportation Fund, Storm Utility 
Fund and General Fund. 

 
It is recommended that the City Commission approve this Lease Purchase 

Agreement for two (2) Gradall XL4100 Excavators with Leasing 2, Inc. and related 
maintenance/repair services with GS Equipment, Inc. and authorize the appropriate 
City officials to execute all corresponding documents. 

 
Attachments 



 






















































